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Dear friends and family,            30/11/2019 

A few weeks have already passed again 

so here an update from us. Lately we 

have been busy with preparing a 

conference that we held on the 23rd 

of November. The theme of the 

conference was "We are the Light of 

the World" - let us live as examples to 

others. In this newsletter we will tell about the conference and our next steps. 

 

In the weeks leading to the conference we have been busy with getting a venue, speakers 

and musicians to help us with the praise and worship. We are very grateful for all the 

people that were willing to help us with the conference. We had a lot of volunteers that 

helped us out one way or another by cooking, cleaning or singing for example. With all this, 

we were able to host a conference in the Trinity Methodist Church in Wanyange, Jinja for 

more than 100 youth.  

 

We started the conference with prayer and intercession. 

After that we told the youth what our organization stands 

for and what our vision and mission are, followed by praise 

and worship. Then Suli came with his team. Suli is part of the 

evangelism team of YWAM Hope Land and is from Tonga 

Island. He came with members from the evangelism team, 

some family members and a speaker from New Zealand, 

named Michael. It was a great morning in which several members of this team sang some 

special songs, did some dances and shared powerful words with the youth. Michael was our 

first main speaker. He used scriptures to encourage the youth to be a light in this world. 

He stressed that the eyes are like a lamp for the body, so that the youth need to use their 

eyes well so that they can be a shining light. A condition for us to move in the light is that 

we accept Jesus.  

 

The morning went by so quickly, so it was already time for 

lunch. Some of our friends helped us with cooking rice, 

meat and matooke. This was a great time of sharing with 

each other.  
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We continued the program with praise and worship, after 

which our second guest speaker, Immaculate from YWAM 

Discovery Centre, shared with the youth.  It was a great 

afternoon in which Immaculate shared a lot of Biblical truth 

with the youth. She told the youth that they need to shine 

their light before people so that they will see good things in 

them and that will bring those other people closer to God. She 

explained how important it is for us to be lights in our 

community also for non-believers around us. At 16:30 the 

youth were still enjoying, but the conference needed to be concluded. We again got a lot of 

positive feedback from the youth and the wider community. We see that several youths 

are attending all our activities and want us to share more with them. So, we desire to 

continue organizing activities to encourage the youth in our community. 

In December, however, we are planning to focus on fundraising as we need income before 

we can organize events again. Also, in the coming month we will keep on praying about which 

activities to organize. Of course, we will still be available for the youth to mentor them. 

We hope that we will be able to get funds so that in January we will be able to organize 

some activities again, as we really see the need for the youth to hear God’s truth in the 

middle of so much brokenness. We appreciate your prayer and hope you can keep 

remembering us in your prayer. Down are some points of thanksgiving and prayer.  

 

Thanking:  

- for the attendance at the conference  

- the message of the speakers 

-the volunteers that gave practical help before and during the conference 

 

Praying: 

-as you see in this picture that the youth is 

leaving the church building to go back to 

their community, that they will have courage 

to be a light to the people surrounding them 

-funds so that next year we will be able to 

organize events again 

 

With kind regards,  

William, Ben-Alex, Joel, Anifu and Elise 


